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Start the New Year with Jesus 

 
As part of your New Yearõs Resolutions, why donõt you add                    

promises you make to yourself  and to God: 

 

 

+   To come to church faithfully 

+   To participate in Bible study in Sunday school, circles, small 
groups, confirmation, etc. 

+   To give some time each week to share yourself with others 

+   To pray each day and spend time listening for Godôs response 

+   To share your offerings with St. James as it seeks to do Godôs 
work 

+   To look for ways to invite others to join our life at St. James 
and then to invite them 

+   To seek the truth in all matters and to refrain from anything 
less 

+   To talk to others instead of about them 

+   To grow in trusting Godôs love for all people and to be agents 
of that love 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You are invited to add to this list and keep a copy of the promises 
you have made where you can see it every day. 
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From the Pastor 
Thank you to the congregation for the end-of-the year staff gift. Anna Lisa and I are grateful for the continued 

support and love of this congregation. 

 

I upgraded my cell phone recently.  It has been amazing at the amount of extra email I now get, alerting and 

informing me about things I can now do through my phone to make my life easier, more productive, keep up 

with details, lose weight, connect with others, etc. If I had the time to invest in all of these new apps and pro-

grams and such, I am sure I could begin to have enough time and energy to invest in some new hobbies, activi-

ties, programs, and such. And that will probably lead to more time and energy saving apps and programs, which 

would lead to more é maybe you get my point.  

 

It seems that all this effort of simplifying our lives can sometimes actually lead to an increase in anxiety - particu-

larly when we feel the need to fill every moment with something to do or someplace to be. 

 

Hereõs a New Yearõs resolution for me, then. Pray. More. Frequently. Specific. Intentional. I came across a famil-

iar prayer recently that I think Iõll use for my focus each day. Youõve probably heard it, read it, or even used it. 

The Serenity Prayer.  Perhaps it will help me focus on balance in life. I need a better understanding of the balance 

between Godõs empowerment and my stubborn independence, between Godõs mercy and my desire for re-

venge, between Godõs love for all and my love for some, or between Godõs mission in the world and my selfish 

desire for recognition. 

 

Of course, life is Change. So, we pray for Courage. Wisdom. Serenity. The ability to value each day, moment, 

encounter, and relationship because God promises to be present. 

 

And, remembering that promise should make our lives less stressful and less anxious.  

 

May each of us find Serenity in 2018 - through Godõs Holy Spirit.      tŀǎǘƻǊ WƻƘƴ 

 

Serenity Prayer 
Attributed to Reinhold Niebuhr (1892-1971)  
God grant me the serenity 
to accept the things I cannot change;  
courage to change the things I can;  
and wisdom to know the difference. 
 
Living one day at a time;  
enjoying one moment at a time;  
accepting hardships as the pathway to peace;  
taking, as He did, this sinful world 
as it is, not as I would have it;  
trusting that He will make all things right 
if I surrender to His Will;  
that I may be reasonably happy in this life 
and supremely happy with Him 
forever in the next.  
Amen.  



 

Adult Faith and Study opportunities at St. James  
 

The Friendship of Women: The Hidden Tradition of the Bible , a book 

by Joan Chittister will be the focus of study for The Womenõs Adult Sun-

day School Class beginning January 21 st.  Joanõs book Looks deeply into 

biblical stories of female friendships in order to extract greater truths. This 

compelling work explores the sacred dimension of friendship through the 

lenses of faith, tradition, and scripture, revealing the often overlooked 

voices and experiences of women in the Old and New Testaments.  

 

 Deb Rosenberg will facilitate the study. You may order your own copy of 

the book, contact Deb, or call the church office.  

 Joan Chittister is one of the most influential religious and social leaders of our 

time. For 40 years she has passionately advocated on behalf of peace, human 

rights, womenõs issues, and church renewal. A much sought-after speaker, coun-

selor and clear voice that bridges across all religions, she is also a best-selling 

author of more than 50 books, hundreds of articles é. She has received numer-

ous writing awards and honors for her work, and is a noted international lecturer 

as well as a former fellow at St. Edmundõs College, Cambridge University, England. Visit her web site at 

www.joanchittister.org/. 

 

 

A Time For Everything: A Series of Conversations and Contemplations  based on Ecclesiastes 3: 

For everything there is a season will begin on Sunday, February 11.  

 

The Lenten faith journey begins with the humbling words of Ash 

Wednesday: All are dust and to dust we shall return (Eccl. 3:20).  

Have you ever wondered é Why are we here? é Does it all really matter? 

é What is the purpose of existence? é Are we really just dust in the wind? 

Solomon (son of King David, and successor to the throne of Israel), the 

author of Ecclesiastes, asked himself these same questions. And we will 

patiently dig deep into Scripture as we explore our own answers. (No 

need to hurry and rush this study!)    

Will we find answers to those questions? That, in itself, is a very good 

question. We believe that God will provide deeper insights into the real 

meaning of our existence and help us gain a clearer perspective on what 

is really important and what is just vanity.  

This six-week study begins Sunday Feb 11th, 2pm-5pm, and continues 

weekly through March 18th. (Adjustments to future meeting times will be 

decided at our first meeting.) Anna Lisa Johannessen is the developer and 

facilitator of this study.  

Advance sign up is requested (by Feb. 4 th) so that enough materials will be prepared, and weekly 

topics / Scripture texts to be studied can be distributed. 

The Messenger  January 2018  

- 3 - 

https://www.christianbook.com/friendship-women-hidden-tradition-the-bible/joan-chittister/9781933346021/pd/346021?event=ESRCN|M
http://www.joanchittister.org/


 

Mark your calendar for these upcoming events: 
 
Feb 14  Ash Wednesday Our Annual Service beginning Lent with the Imposition 
    of Ashes 
 
Feb 18 Sundays at 2pm Six-week course on Ecclesiastes, an well-loved Old  

Testament book of poetry.  Developed and led by Anna 
Lisa Johannessen. 

 
Feb 22 Thursdays at 6pm Weekly Lenten meal and worship services  
 (note change from previous years) 
 
Mar 4 Sunday morning St. James Ministry Fair ï A time to celebrate, recognize and develop our 

ministry teams 
 
Stay tuned for more information about each of these ministry opportunities! 
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Congregation Council News
  

We say thank you to Gary Eissinger, De-
lores Schiebe, Diana Vittoe, and Suzi Wil-
kinson for their faithful service as congrega-
tion council members. We are also grateful 
to Roscoe Killett and Lisa Rechkemmer 
who have recently resigned their positions 
on congregation council due to personal 
reasons. 

The 2018 congregation council is  

Steve Hohman (President),  

Allan Winter (Vice-president),  

Toireasa Hervey (Secretary; and, ap-
pointed by council to fill a one-year 
term),  

Gary Crecelius, Chuck Warren, Kristin 
Halverson, Jim Schlenker, George 
Sachno, and John Frinak.  

 

Please be in prayer for them as they lead 
the congregation in vision and planning for 
ministry. 

Called Forward Together in 
Christ 

 

Our 2018 Stewardship Campaign is con-
tinuing. As of January 7,  35 intent cards 
had been returned (with 2 first time re-
turning an intent card), representing ap-
proximately $125,824 in intended giving 
for 2018.  

(Our goal is $245,000). If you havenôt 
returned your intent card yet, feel free to 
drop it in the offering plate, or mail to the 
church office. Blank cards are available 
in the Gathering Space.  

Financial stewardship is one of our faith 
practices, and is a way for us to grow in 
faith as Christ teaches us the joy of gen-
erosity. 



 

    

We now accept credit cards  

 

 

 

 

You can donate with your credit card  

Click here   or use QR Code  

 

 

We recycle ink cartridges and use the 

proceeds to further our ministries. 

You can drop them in the bin outside 

of the Fellowship Hall. 

A number of churches in our area, as well as 
Lutheran congregations within the ELCA, have 
found this nine-week course to be very effective 
in teaching folks ways to reduce debt, increase 
savings, develop livable budgets, and help take 
control of family finances. The Stewardship Min-
istry Team would like to help offer this course at 
St. James in the early spring.  

 

Many people I know have found this course 
(developed by Dave Ramsey) to be of great as-
sistance in their financial lives, helping reduce 
debt by several thousand dollars in the first 90 
days, and increase savings by as much as 
$3,000. 

 

We are in the planning phase now, and would 
like to have many people involved. A couple of 
schedule options are being considered:  

1. Sun eve from Mid-Feb ï mid Apr;  

2. Sun eve from mid-Mar ï early May; Mon 
eve from early Feb ï mid May. (All options 
exclude Easter.)   

 

There will be a fee for workbooks and materials, 
but we will work to make it manageable. 

 

If you or others you know are interested, 
please give your name to the church office 
(note on attendance pad, email, or call office.)   

Pastor John 
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              Open to all women 

 

Women of the Vine will meet on Feb 7th @ 6pm at Crazy Fire on Skibo. 

 
Please RSVP by Feb 6th to Sharon Mathis by Call/Text or Email so enough space is  

reserved and/or we know who to call if plans change.  

 

(If you email please include your name & phone number) 
Ph: 910-273-6530  Email: sassy460@yahoo.com.  

 

REMIND Text Program  

 

Are you on the texting program for the congregation? Sign up is easy, 

there are no group texts, and itõs a great way to help the congrega-

tion communicate easier.  

Simply text @8bhg3 to the number 81010 from your cell phone and 

voila, youõre listed. Thanks for the help! 
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2018. It's going to be here when you read this, but I'm still in the last throes. The pressure is on 
everyone. The list is long ... 

The portion of your list, that doesn't require a lot from you is the collection  

· tabs from cans 
· medicine bottles (free of labels)  
· educational labels.   

 

This year Jacque and Marcia took a load of zip lock bags of tabs to the Ronald McDonald House. 
They were very grateful as they furnish a safe, clean, beautiful environment for families as they 
attend their loved ones in the hospital.  

A large packet of educational labels were sent to Crossnore School this summer with the Aware-
ness Speaker, Courtney Lane, after our Annual Gathering. Crossnore also offers a safe, clean 
beautiful environment to the children of families that can't live with their family.  

The medicine bottles are being given to Cumberland and Robeson County School Art Teachers 
as they strive to encourage the students to be creative.  

What a wonderful gift you are offering these families and children with little effort. And a short 
prayer as you pull that tab, cut that label, or strip those labels off the bottles would be an extra 
gift, that cost you little pressure.  You are indeed God's Hands as you do God's Work. Happy 
New Year as you give to all.    

The office will be closed  

 

Monday, Jan 15 and Monday, Jan 22nd 
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Countdown to Houston: 170 days! 
We have a group of 13 youth and 7 adults registered and planning on an incredible faith journey 

to The National Youth Gathering in Houston, TX, June 26 - July 1, 2018. We have been meeting 

monthly to study, pray, and build group dynamics. We have also been developing the investment 

that will be needed to pay for the trip through several fundraisers. The total cost estimate con-

tinues to shift (due to changing transportation situations), but we hope to get a final goal within 

the next two weeks. We anticipate, however, our need to be a total of $1,250 per person 

(around $26,000 for the entire group.) So far, the investment amount stands around $11,000, 

with several fundraisers yet to do, and funding to come from the 2018 ministry spending plan. 

Weõre making progress!! So, here are ways to participate: 

 

HIRE-A-YOUTH  Saturday, Jan 13 and Sat Jan 20!!!  

 

Have leaves to gather? Closets or attics to clean? Boxes to move? Decorations to put away? 

Need other help? 

Call us!! Weõll line up some youth and adults to come over and help you out (for a dona-

tion amount of your choice!) 910-480-8025 and give us some details. Someone will contact 

you about the details. 

 

In February Dinner and A Movie! 

 

March-April Rummage ð Garage ð Yard Sale é It can be part of our Lenten discipline. Weõll 

be asking folks to gather and donate good condition items no longer needed or used 

around your house. And weõll offer it for re-sale/re-use, and someone else benefits. 

 

May  Golf Tournament  (this one is still in the evaluation phases) 

 

May  Houston Hoe Down  A special event of celebration and fun and fellowship.  
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Prime Timers  
We meet every first Tuesday for a potluck lunch and fellowship. 

 

    Our next meeting is February 6th at Noon  
 

 
Prime Timers is a group of active, fun loving people 50+ a years old 
and above who meet the first Tuesday of each month in the Fellow-
ship Hall of Saint James for a delicious pot luck buffet.  After the 
meal, an interesting  program is enjoyed, usually a guest speaker or 
some kind of entertainment. 

                   
 

 

Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 

 
Adam Wold 
Lore Gibson 
Elijah Meyers 
Aiden Stockham 
Caitlin Blank 
Carly Burks 
Megan Burks 
  
  
  

 
Jacob Rea 
Joshua Rea 
Clayton McLamb 
Shelby McLamb 
Sophia Osterman 
DeôShaun McLucas 
Georgia Martin 
  
  
  

 
Elliott Fish 
Bella Fish 
Charlie Halverson 
Max Halverson 
Evelyn Attleson 
Allan Attleson 
James Attleson 
Tristynn Morgan 
  
  

Coffee and Conversation  

Youth Teams 
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Property Ministry Update  

Hello St. James Family, 

Welcome to the New Year with many new possibilities and opportunities to put your handy hands to 
work around your church campus! 

Around Campusé 

Hurricane/Flooding Repairs.  Yes, itôs been over 14 months since Hurricane Matthewôs flooding cre-
ated a river of work in our lower level, but the end of repairs is in sight.  Many thanks to the hours and 
hours of sweat equity many of you provided in this journey.  Time to move on to something else.   

Other news and updates.   

· The ñSouth End HVACò project recommendation is with the Church Council.     

· 1319 Ft. Bragg Rd house demolition.  The Property Team is working towards a demolition date of 
sometime during the week of February 19th. In the weeks leading up to this event we continue to 
salvage re-usable wood and materials.  If you are able to assist with this salvage work, contact 
Todd Burns. 

· We continue to seek volunteers to prepare and paint the Office/Annex exterior trim.  We have the 
materials.  Are you one of them?  

· The window blinds and blackout shades were installed in the Fellowship Hall, many thanks to 
those who provided funding. 

Calendar items:   

Ý The next Property Ministry Team Meeting is Monday, January 8th at 6:30 pm in the Annex.  

Ý On Saturday, January 13th beginning at 9 am we plan to disassemble and place the Nativity 
Scene in storage.  We will also assist with packing up the Chrisman Trees. Anyone is welcome to 
come and assist. 

Ý The next Property Ministry Team sponsored Church Work Day is Saturday, January 20th.  
Please join us!  

If you have talents, skills or interests in helping out with carpentry, plumbing, electrical, painting, or 
landscaping please contact any Property Ministry Team member. 

Sincerely, Todd Burns - Property Ministry Team Chairperson. (910) 308-5431. 
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Gentlemen, Social, fellowship, community service, and spiritual growth 
are components of everything we do.  All Men are invited to join us every 
Sunday morning at 9:00 am in the Fellowship Hall for breakfast and 
Bible Study.   

 

Events in January include: 

· Our monthly ñTheology on Tapò gathering is on Wednesday, January 3rd, from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm at 
the Tap House, 411 Hay Street.  Mark your calendarsécome join us for good food, great beer (or tea) and 
the comradery among Christian Men! 

· Our monthly LMM Business Meeting is Sunday, January 14th, 9 am in the Fellowship Hall.   

· Our monthly (third Tuesday of every month) Brown Bag Bible Study, is Tuesday, January 16th. 

ß11:30 am to 1 pm, Fellowship Hall.   
ßBible Study starts promptly at 12/noon and ends NLT 12:45pm.  
ßBring your own lunch. Coffee, water and lemonade will be provided.   . 
ßBible Study Facilitated by tbd. 

 
· Our monthly Honeycutt Park Cleanup is Saturday, January 20th starting at 7:30 am.  The park is located 
at 352 Devers St.   

· Our Combined Bible Study with the Young Men (High School age) is Sunday, January 21st at 9 am in 
the Fellowship Hall. 

Below is an overview of events throughout 2018.  For questions contact Todd Burns (910) 308-5431  

Single or Special Events/Activities:  (look for information flyers/sheets on each in the future) 

Event POC Date Location 

Spring Menõs Retreat Todd 

Burns 

March 16-17, 

2018 

Agape Camp and Conference Center, (1369 

Tyler Dwar Ln, Fuquay Varina, NC) 

North Carolina Lutheran Men  

Mission (NCLMM) Annual 

Gathering (with South Caroli-

na) 

George 

Sachno 

April 14, 

2018 

Morning Star Lutheran Church 

(Matthews, NC) 

Agape Spring Work Day  Todd April 21, 

2018 

Agape Camp and Conference Center, (1369 

Tyler Dwar Ln, Fuquay Varina, NC) 

Fayetteville Beautiful  Todd April 21, 

2018 

Community around St. James 

One Year To Live Retreat  George Apr 20-22, 

2018 

Tracyõs Camp (Pinewood, SC) 

One Year To Live Retreat  George May 4-6, 

2018 

Lutheridge (Arden, NC) 

Vacation Bible School (provide 

assistance) 

Steve 

Hohman 

June 

(date tbd) 

St. James Lutheran Church 

13th  Annual Youth Fish for Fun  Todd September 

(date tbd) 

Pechmann Fishing Education Center 

(7489 Raeford Rd, Cumberland County) 

Agape Fall Work Day  Todd October 20, 

2018 
Agape Camp and Conference Center, 

(1369 Tyler Dwar Ln, Fuquay Varina, NC) 

(t) Fall Menõs Retreat Todd tbd tbd 
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Master 

Builders 
Bible for

Men

Sale Price:

$17.50 ea.

St. James Lutheran Church

Lutheran Men in Mission

Great gift idea for;

éFathers

éHusbands

éSons 

éGrandfathers

éneighbors 

Cash or Check. Checks payable to ñSt. James Lutheran Churchò, 

but note on the check ñLMMò.

To purchase yours, contact;

Todd Burns (910) 308-5431,

Gary Crecelius (910) 309-0983,

or Michelle Dix in the Church Office (910) 484-8052.

Limited quantity of 10 (ten) immediately available at this 

reduced price.  Normal price is $25 plus shipping. Take 

advantage of this great opportunity and purchase one or 

more for the important man or men in your life.


